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December 2003

Report on a Study of Community Committees

Community Organisers working for Salford Community Network carried out a survey about Community Committees in May this year.  The study was done without consulting with or involving Community Committees, Neighbourhood Co-ordinators or Community Development Workers.  Nonetheless, the results of the study are interesting and are attached.  I have listed a few things which committee might want to consider arising from the study but would ask members to note:

· The study covers all of the city; not just Claremont / Weaste.

· Evaluation sheets completed at Committee meetings are generally positive although this may be expected (the people who keep coming to Committee must feel there is some value in their attendance).

· Changes to Committees are due next year with the changes to ward boundaries and the introduction of Neighbourhood Management.  This will be an opportune time to review Committees

Awareness of Community Committees

Although awareness appears low, it is probably higher than I would anticipate.  My own feeling is that awareness grows through word of mouth and through committee “doing something” rather than through “paper” publicity.  To that end, I hope that the constructive use of the devolved budget; support for new and existing community groups; walkabouts; etc will ensure a steady growth in awareness. 

Involvement in Meetings

It is true that diversity in terms of age and ethnicity is low.  

Community Committee does place strong emphasis on work with young people but this is not reflected in terms of attendance at Committee meetings.  Does this matter?  Or is it enough that we are supporting other people who work with and engage with young people?  My own feeling is that whilst we should always take opportunities to attract young people to Committee, supporting groups / agencies who work directly with young people is more constructive.

We have had a number of initiatives to engage with the black and minority ethnic residents of the area.  The most apparent “community” is that of south Asian origin at the Height.  We will continue to try different approaches, hopefully working with the local Community Organiser.

Most residents attending committee do represent local groups either formally or informally although some individuals attend.  It was always intended that residents belonging to committee would be representatives of groups.  Is this a problem?

Benefit and Impact of Committees

Do members have any views on this?  I do not find the results surprising.  I would suggest that Committees would need delegated powers over budgets / services to have a much greater impact.  Information dissemination and opportunities for networking can be refined and developed.

Communications, etc

As I noted above, I think word of mouth, followed by direct mailings are always going to be the most effective way of getting people to meetings.  Those people will then need to feel that attending is worthwhile if they are to keep attending.  Looking at the previous point, it suggests that we need to use committee as a vehicle for getting information out and providing networking opportunities.

Accessibility
In the past, we have invited people to contact the office if they need transport as we could probably fix up a lift for them rather than any more formal / costly arrangement.  We have agreed to pay legitimate transport and carers costs to enable people to attend but no claims have been made for some time.

Finding the ideal venue has proved difficult, especially on a Tuesday night.  De la Salle seemed the best option but is no longer available.  We might have more options on a different day or at a different time.  Do members want to consider different days or times?  (When I covered Ordsall, we held meetings during the winter months in the afternoon.  Numbers at winter afternoon meetings were similar to numbers at the evening meetings during the rest of the year.

Meeting Process
I think we address this through the use of the evaluation sheets, which has led to changes in the agenda format.  We are still left with the insoluble problem of wanting to cover more issues than we can fit into the time available.  This might best be addressed through community / resident groups holding their own meetings; the council arranging Neighbourhood Renewal Planning Forums, etc; and Committee receiving feedback, rather than trying to deal with everything at Committee.

